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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the September 2018 edition, is Midday 15th August  

DIARY DATES 

1
st

 Parish Council Meeting, GMCC, 

7pm, all residents welcome. 

3
rd

 Friday Club Over 60s, BCH, 2.30pm, 

810233. 

3
rd 

& every Friday, Moore Lunch Club,  

10am-1.30pm, GMCC, transport 

provided.  824338. 

4
th 

Moreton in Marsh Bowls Club, 

Duck Races & Tombola stalls, 

9.30am-5pm, The Green. 

7
th

 & 28
th

 Charity Fundraising for 

“Signpost”, VH, 9am-4pm. 820146. 

8
th 

Irene’s Knitting Circle, Coffee 

Morning, GMCC, 10-Noon, 798718. 

8
th

 & 22
nd

 
 
Young at Heart Club, 10.30-

2.30, MC, Supportive Social Club,  

lunch £3.50.  FREE Carer Respite. 

Bookings  07707 787580.  

12
th

 Cotswold Festival of Motoring, the 

Cotswold School, 10am-4pm,  

£6pp, children free, see page 12. 

www.cotswoldfstivalofmotoring.org   

14
th 

WI, Garden Party. 

18
th

 Northleach & Fosse Lions Club, Rib-

bon of coins, 9.30am-4pm, Middle 

Bridge. 

18
th 

Tayler & Fletcher, Monthly Auction 

Sale, NCS, 10am. View Fri 8am-6pm 

www.taylerandfletcher.co.uk. 821666. 

22
nd

 U3A, BLH, 10-10.30am coffee, 

10.45am speaker Martin Brookes, 

“Vale Wildlife Hospital”. Visitors 

welcome.  See page 6. 

25
th 

The Village Show, from 2pm, BLH, 

organised by the Horticultural Soci-

ety but open to everyone to enter 

and/or attend.  See website for the 

show schedule & article on page 11 

Baptist Church Hall = BCH 

British Legion Hall = BLH 

George Moore Community Centre=  GMCC 

Jubilee Lodge = JL Market Close = MC 

North Cotswold Sale Room= NCS 

St Lawrence Church = StLC 

Victoria Hall = VH 

Cont. page 2 column 1 

 Parish Council Notes – Council Meeting 4
th
 July 2018 

Planning: Windrush Restaurant. Cotswold District Council recently considered 
a retrospective planning application from the owner of the Windrush Restaurant 
for the ‘Retention of works to Windrush Restaurant, including air intake and ex-
traction flues, air conditioning units, the erection of a detached refrigeration unit 
and gas box, the erection of a stone wall and gates and boundary fencing, the 
extension of the flat roof above the lobby, insertion of new windows and doors, 
increased width to the kitchen and restaurant extensions and the erection of a 
timber hanging sign’. CDC refused all aspects of the application except the 
hanging sign. They have given their officers delegated authority to take enforce-
ment action.  

The former Lloyds TSB Bank is also the subject of a planning application to 
become a Fish and Chip Restaurant with letting rooms above. The change of 
use will make very little difference to the exterior of the building. The Parish 
Council has asked CDC planners to impose a number of conditions which 
should minimise disturbance to neighbours and ensure that the exterior signage 
is in keeping with the village setting. 

Roads and Traffic. Parish Councillors recently had a very useful meeting with 
officers from Gloucestershire County Council Highways to consider a package of 
measures to tackle parking and other traffic issues. Once GCC has drawn up 
the necessary plans there will be a public consultation. As part of this, the Parish 
Council will organise a public meeting so that all residents have an opportunity 
to see what is being proposed and to make comments. The Council is going to 
draw up a model letter which can be given to bus drivers who come into the mid-
dle of the village to drop passengers on double yellow lines.  

Byelaws. The Parish Council has been working on new bye-laws in respect of 
the Village Green, playing fields, playgrounds and many of our footpaths and 
open spaces. The byelaws will help to protect the environment and prohibit ac-
tivities which cause unreasonable noise and disturbance. By the time you are 
reading this, we should have submitted the byelaws to the Ministry of Housing, 
Communities and Local Government for approval by the Secretary of State.  

The Victoria Cross Commemoration Saturday 10
th
 November. This autumn 

the village will be commemorating the award of a Victoria Cross to Lt Col Dudley 
Johnson who was born here. Lt Col Johnson was awarded the VC for 
‘conspicuous bravery and leadership during the forcing of the Sambre Canal on 
4
th
 November 1918’. We will be marking the event with a Parade and the unveil-

ing of a plaque followed by refreshments at the Village Hall. More details will be 
published nearer the time, but save the date.   

The Bourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton Browser is run by volunteers & delivered monthly FREE to every 

household in the Village.   

Go to the “Get in Touch” tab and then complete the contact form to send questions,  

articles (max.300 words), adverts  & event details to the team.   

Copyright  Bourton Browser 2018 

Continued on page 2 column 2 
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 continued from Page 1, column 1 

26
th

 Farmers Market, BLH car park, 

GL54 2AR. Morning.  

27
th 

 Bourton Rovers Fete & Football in the 

river, 8am-5.30pm. The Green 

 Visit www bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

to see events throughout 2018  

 continued from Page 1, column 2 

Playgrounds. The annual health and 
safety checks have been carried out 
on the play equipment and all was 
found to be in good order. It has been 
suggested that more adult seating 
might be needed. If you are a visitor 
to these play parks and would like 
more seats, please let the Parish 
Council office know. 

Village Green. Six new seats have 
recently been installed on the River-
side Walk and the others have been 
painted. The Parish Council is work-
ing with those who use the Green for 
events, such as duck racing, to en-
sure that no one area suffers too 
much wear and tear. 

Allotments. New notice boards will 
shortly be installed at the allotments. 
The allotments will be entering the 
Moreton Show competition again this 
year and we wish them all the best, 
particularly with this year’s very chal-
lenging growing conditions. 

Next Parish Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 1

st
 August at 7pm in the 

Community Centre.   

Sue Cretney, Clerk. 01451 820712; 
clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk.   
www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

GG SERVICESGG SERVICESGG SERVICESGG SERVICES    

DO YOU NEED HELP WITH YOUR 

GARDEN? 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 

GRASS CUTTING, HEDGE  

TRIMMING, WEED CONTROL,  

PLANTING OR JUST TIDYING 

CALL GRAHAM ON  

07478 676085 FOR A QUOTE 

Michelbacher 

Cycles 
Bike Servicing   Spring is Here! 

Time to dust off the cobwebs and  

get that bike serviced. 

Free Delivery and Collection 

To Bourton and Surrounding Villages 

• Free health check for your bicycle 

• First class servicing at affordable rates 

• Servicing built around the needs of your bike 

• Free expert aftercare advice 

When the clocks go forward I hope to start the  

evening rides again. 

 Please call first as night may change. 

Fancy an EBike tour from Far Peak on a Sunday?  

Call for details or look on Web site. 

6 The Paddocks 

Bourton on the Water , GL54 2LS 

01451 810192        07788282755 

Email:john@michelbachercycles.com 

www.michelbachercycles.com 

Noise from Tractors Cutting Grass 
An article from Helen Kennedy ap-

peared in the July edition of the Bour-

ton Browser regarding Noise from Trac-

tors Cutting Grass. Firstly I am surprised 

that the editor even gave this space, 

and secondly cannot Helen just appreci-

ate ‘The Circle of Life’ in the country-

side. I am sure that she and her 

neighbours would be more upset if the 

fields in question were simply allowed 

to go to seed which would then blow all 

over her garden. By the sound of things, 

this may well be her preferred option. 

Does using lawn mowers, strimmers 

and leaf blowers cause her the same 

amount of anguish, as these can be 

heard much more widely throughout 

the village on an almost daily occur-

rence through the summer.  Bill Lim-

brick.  Editor: We try to  include all 

views where possible but I think this 

story has now run its course! 

Lock up your bikes! 

Somebody kindly nicked 

my machine - I hadn't 

locked it up -   and mortally wounded it.  

Thanks to Amanda and John for finding 

and retrieving it . But the lesson is get a 

lock from Hartwells and USE it !  One of 

my fellow councillors has offered me 

one but that is my message of the 

month            Bill Wragge 

Staff Vacancy- Hartwells 

(Ironmongers) 

We are seeking a lady or gentleman to 

work 2 or 3 days every week as a sales 

assistant. This is a permanent position 

Please ‘phone 820405, or call in for 

more details.      

IRENE’S CHARITY KNITTING CIRCLE 

This month we will be preparing for the 

Bourton Show which takes place on Sat-

urday, 25
th

 August, in the Royal British 

Legion Hall.  We have been invited to set 

up a Presentation Stand where we will 

be displaying examples of the items of 

knitting and crocheting that our ladies 

produce throughout the year.  We hope 

that a large number of people will visit us 

during the show to see the wonderful 

efforts made by our members and to 

learn more about how their efforts sup-

port charities both abroad and in the UK 

through our distribution depot in Telford 

and also locally to hospitals and care 

homes.   

For further information about our activi-

ties contact:  

Irene Summers-  01451 798718  

Peter Boxall 01451 820099 
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High Bridge Jewellers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PERIDOT 
Augusts' Birthstone 

One of the few gemstones only found in one colour, Lime 
Green. Found mainly in Arizona. In ancient times it was 
thought to be a gift of Mother Nature and when given as a 
present was said to bring the wearer magical and healing 
powers also protecting against nightmares. 

Repairs Undertaken In Our On-Site Workshop  
High Street, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

Cheltenham. Glos GL54 2AQ  

tel 01451 810928 - sales@bowgoldsmiths.co.uk 

 Opening Times: 9.30am-5.00pm, Mon - Sat  
10.00am-5.00pm Sundays  

 

HILL-TOP JOINERY 

Specialising in bespoke kitchens, 

wardrobes, libraries and home offices 

Quality built general joinery - 

stairs, windows, doors 

We can make your ideas a reality 

Tel:  Alan Minchin       

01451 822295 or 07808 960803 

Fax: 01451 810486 

www.eckersleyandminchin.co.uk/  

(Trade enquiries also welcome) 

TERRY + DAN 
 

 

NO FENCE TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

T & D CONTRACTORS DO THEM ALL 

 

FIELD AND GARDENS 
 

FREE QUOTE ON REQUEST 

TERRY MOBILE 07786813522 

DAN MOBILE 07340123476  

The Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  is printed 

by  Peter Dunford,    

01608 658104,   petedunf@aol.com 

Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News   
August is a month of events and we have 

two major ones in Bourton.  Our first 

ever Cotswolds Motoring Festival at the 

Cotswolds School on 12
th 

and then The 

Village Show on 25
th 

at the British Legion 

Hall.   

The Village Show is open to everyone and 

there’s plenty of opportunities for both 

adults and children to get involved.  

There are classes for fruit, vegetables, 

flowers, art, craft and cookery.  You can 

see and download the schedule from our 

website www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

Why not have a go this year, it’s cheap to 

enter, 25p per adult entry and 10p for 

child entry, and it’s great fun.  Creating 

their entries is a fantastic way of keeping 

the kids or grandkids occupied during the 

The Mystery of Whiskey Chapter 3 

“Will we have a chapter 3?” Well! What can 

you say of a scallywag of a ginger tom? He is 

still staying out many hours, 24-36 at a time, 

& does not conform to house rules. Ah! Wait 

a minute, what is that I see on our grass, a ball 

of black & ginger having a rolypoly. Smokey, 

the black cat from over the way, wants a bit of 

fun. They have broken away & are sitting 

looking at each other now. Oh! They are hav-

ing another go! Its like watching a boxing 

match. How lovely to have a friend who wants 

a cuddle, & that goes for all of us! Late one 

evening a gift for us, a small vole, very pretty, 

still alive, a great play thing for Whiskey, then 

Smokey appears & just sits to watch, he didn’t 

want to play. Hopefully our rascal of a cat will 

change his tune & decide to live with us & 

explore our neighbourhood. Waiting for the 

day when our dear Whiskey will sit 

on our laps and fuss around our 

ankles.   Mollie and Derek Wise 

summer holidays!  Even if you don’t 

enter anything, do come along and 

have a look round and have tea and 

cake from 2pm.  See page 11 for article. 

For full details of the festival of motor-

ing see page 12. 

Meanwhile don’t forget to watch our 

new website for updates throughout 

the month.  Also keep sending in your 

diary dates for forthcoming events 

throughout 2018 so we can add them 

to the online village diary which can be 

accessed through the website:          

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

 The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team     
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FOR  SALE / WANTED  ITEMS 

OUT AND ABOUT in August 

Until 9
th

 September, The Cotswolds AONB Hare Trail 2018.  Can 

you find them all?  www.cotswoldsharetrail.org.uk 

2
nd

-5
th 

BBC Countryfile Live, Blenheim Palace Woodstock  OX20 

1PP 01993 810530  www.blenheimpalace.com   

2
nd

-5
th

 Wilderness Festival, Cornbury Park, Charlbury, Oxford-

shire, OX7 3EH.  0333 321 9999.   live music, contempo-

rary arts and an array of theatre, craftsmanship and din-

ing experiences.  www.wildernessfetival.com 

3
rd

-5
th

 Gloucestershire Vintage & Country Extravaganza 2018 

  South Cerney Airfield, South Cerney, GL7 5QD, 10am-

5pm, £10, 01452 26006.   

3
rd

, 17
th

 & 31
st  

Sherborne Park Ranger Walks, see sights fea-

tured in Springwatch & Autumn Watch.  10am-12Noon. 

Aldsworth, GL54 3PP. Booking essential 01451 844257, 

£5 adults, children free.  www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

4
th

- 5
th 

Prescott Hill Climb, Vintage Sports Car Club Meeting. 

www.vscc.co.uk. 01608 644777. 

4
th

-5
th 

The Romans are coming, military displays, Chedworth 

R o m a n  V i l l a ,  Y a n w o r t h ,  G L 5 4  3 L J ,   

www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

7
th

 & every Tuesday, Teddy Bear Specials, Gloucestershire & 

Warwickshire Steam Railway. 01242 621405 or 

www.gwsr.com 

8
th 

Moreton Jazz, Mark Bassey Quartet, , 7.15pm,  Redesdale 

Hall, Moreton in Marsh, GL56 0AW.   07515 275655.  

9
th

 Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 

11:30pm live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. 

Tonight's act is Kickin’ Country. contact Ken on 

07870795560 or 01451 850502 for further details. 

10
th

-12
th 

Luna Outdoor Cinema, Blenheim Palace Woodstock  

OX20 1PP. 01993 810530.  www.blenheimpalace.com.   

10
th

-11
th 

Steam & Real Ale Event, Gloucestershire & Warwick-

shire Steam Railway.   01242 621405 or www.gwsr.com 

11
th 

Great Rissington Village Market, Village Hall, 10am-

12Noon. 822285. 

11
th

-12
th

 Tracing their footsteps high-wire walk, Blenheim Pal-

ace Woodstock  OX20 1PP 01993 810530  

www.blenheimpalace.com   

13
th 

Kiftsgate Court Open for NGS, Mickleton, Chipping Camp-

den,GL55 6LN. 01386 438777.  £8.50pp, children £2.50, 

magnificent gardens, & views, unusual plants, teas.  

18
th 

Westcote Village Fete, 2-5pm, stalls, dog show, Punch & 

Judy, refreshments, BBQ, music, etc.  In aid of St Mary’s 

Church and Westcote Village Hall. 

18
th

-19
th 

Life in Roman Britain, 10.30-4.30, Chedworth Roman 

Villa, Yanworth, GL54 3LJ,   www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

19
th

 Family Cycling Day, Blenheim Palace Woodstock  OX20 

1PP 01993 810530  www.blenheimpalace.com   

23
rd

 Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 11:30 

pm- live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. To-

night's act is Kalibre. Contact Ken on 07870795560 or 

01451 850502 for further details. 

26
th    

Notgrove Fun Dog Show, Produce Show, Open Garden, 

          BBQ, Teas, Raffle, Cake Stall, Tombola, Notgrove Manor, 

          from 2pm.  

26
th-

27
th 

Festival of Transport, Blenheim Palace Woodstock,  

          OX20 1PP 01993 810530  www.blenheimpalace.com 

27
th 

  Winchcombe Country Show , Winchcombe Senior School, 

Greet Road, GL54 5LB 12-5.30pm.  £4pp, children £2. 

  www.winchcombeshow.co.uk  Procession, flower show, 

dog show, refreshments, entertainments.   

Visitor Information Centre  

01451 820211 info@visitbourton.com 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden 

Equipment etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in 

Touch” tab.  The advert should be no more than 15 words.  It 

must be received  before 12 noon on the 15th of the month.  

No commercial adverts accepted for this section.   

29
th

 Family Forest School fun sessions at Batsford Arboretum.               

       Enjoy den building, bug hunting, storytelling and crafts. 

       11.30am & 1.30pm, £5 per child.  

       Visit www.batsarb.co.uk for more details. 

Daily until 31
st

  Join the Big Batsford Bug Hunt throughout 

        August! Find the creepy crawlies hidden around the 

        Arboretum and mark their locations on the map provided 

        to win a prize! £2.50 per child, plus Arboretum admission 

        fee. Visit www.batsarb.co.uk for details. 

30
th

– 1
st

 Sept, Salon Prive Supercar Show, Blenheim Palace  

OX20 1PP 01993 810530   www.blenheimpalace.com  

For Sale 

Electric Garden Shredder,  

AL-CO, very good condition, 

£20,  

820619. 

For Sale 

Black and Decker Electric 

Strimmer with extension 

lead.  Good working order.  

£15,     820619. 

For Sale 

Electric Mountfield lawn 

scarifier,  

very good condition,  

£15,     820619. 

Free 

Exercise Bike, will need to be collected, 821655.  

Free to Collect 

Teak effect formica worktop, 

2’6” x 2”.  Also a sheet of 

MDF board 6’6” x 4’.   

821067 

For Sale 

Electric Drum Kit with Drum 

Sticks (Session Pro DD505).  

Excellent Condition,  

£200 ONO.  01993 898934 

For Sale  

Women's Snowboard Boots, 

size 7.5 UK, still boxed, 

never used as too small.   

£150 ONO, 01993 898934 

For Sale  

Yamaha Electric Keyboard, 

Perfect for beginner,  

£20 

01993 898934    

For Sale Indoor Exercise 

Bike, Semi recumbent / 

Roger Black, used only a few 

times.  Excellent condition.  

£100 ONO, 01993 898934 

MORETON SHOW 1
st

 SEPTEMBER 2018 
‘The Countryside in a Day!’ 

Advance tickets are now on sale from  

Bourton Information Centre. 

Adult £15 (£18 on the gate) Child (5-15) £6 (£8 on the gate) 

Family (up to 2ad + 3ch) £40 (£48 on the gate) Free Parking. 

Bourton-on-the-Water Visitor Information Centre,  

Victoria Street, Bourton-on-the-Water, Glos. GL54 2BU 

Tel: 01451 820211 email: info@visitbourton.com 

Summer opening hours: 

Monday - Friday 09.30 -17.00 Saturday 09.30 -17.00 

Sunday 10.00 - 14.00 (May - September) 
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Call Tracy for a FREE Quote 

“Highly Recommended” 

01451 850267 

07450 036 855 

Beautylicious  
George Moore Community Centre, Moore 

Rd,  Bourton-on-the-Water.      

07963 332308  

www.beautylicious-bourton.com  

beautyliciousbourton@gmail.com  

BEAUTYLICIOUS HAS EXPANDED! 

We are thrilled to announce that we have expanded our facili-

ties at the GMCC to include:  

• a Large Nail & Brow Bar with 2 luxury pedicure spas,  

• 2 Large treatment rooms (including a Double room).  

• A Spray tan room.  
We offer a wide range of products and services to cater for all.  

Bourton Road Runners 

Bourton hilly half marathon 

More than 120 

people com-

pleted Bourton 

R o a d ru n n e r ’ s 

testing hilly half 

marathon on 

Saturday 16
th

 

June.  The over-

all winner was 

John Parker, 

Cheltenham & 

County Harriers, in 1:16:42 followed by Kieron Summers, Wes-

ton AC, in 1:19:00. Bourton’s Tim Carter ran well to pick up 3
rd

 

place in 1:20:05. The ladies race was once again won by Shona 

Crombie-Hicks, now running for Tewksbury, in 1:28:15 with 

Kate Krzywiec, North Cotswold Tri and Run, 2
nd

 in 1:30:57 and 

Fee Maycock, Cheltenham & County Harriers, 3
rd

 in 1:33:05.  

With most Bourton Roadrunners busy marshalling and helping, 

only one other Club member ran. Tom Hill, in his first half mara-

thon wearing Bourton vest, completed the course in 2:01:04. 

Picture by Donna Harper 

Bourton Roadrunners win in different styles 

Two Bourton Roadrunners won quite differ-

ent contests last week.  At the Chippenham 

10K on 20 June, Steph Lane sat behind her 

closest rival for most of the race before 

confidently putting in a final burst to open 

up a 4 second lead, crossing the line in 

40.12 for first lady.   Meanwhile, on a hot 

Sunday 24 June, Conor Shoemark led from 

the start at the Sherborne 10k to win in 

38.02 - more than 4 minutes ahead of the 

next runner.   A further 12 Bourton Road-

runners competed over the challenging, off-

road course through the National Trust 

woods. Darren Long was 4th overall in 43.16; Niamh Shoemark 

was 10th overall and 2nd lady in 45.24. Others recorded some 

great times too: Chris Lomax, 45.49;  Martin Cook, 45.55; Andy 

Peaston, 47.39; Jenni Glass, 

50.37; Bob Fletcher, 52.54; 

Catherine Gilbert, 56.20; 

Chris Dry, 56.49; Liz Hulcup 

(2nd LV65), 58.57; Dave 

Turnball (2nd MV60), 

59.37;Linda Edwards, 

1.01.44.        Chris Dry 

Pioneering wildlife visitor centre opens in the Cotswolds 

Ellie Harrison, presenter of 

Countryfile, is one of the 

first people in the county to 

try out the attractions at 

Greystones, an exciting new 

National Lottery funded 

wildlife visitor centre in 

Bourton-on-the-Water. At 

the official opening on 5
th

 

July Ellie led a hands-on na-

ture workshop for local chil-

dren, visited the site’s rep-

lica Iron Age roundhouse, 

tested her wildlife knowl-

edge on a digital quiz in the 

Discovery Barn and explored 

the site’s signposted trails.   

Greystones is run by Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust, a charity 

which manages 60 nature reserves around the county and in-

spires people to engage with the county’s outdoor places. 

Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust has been renovating Greystones 

– a former derelict farm – into a pioneering attraction, thanks 

to more than £750,000 National Lottery funding from the Heri-

tage Lottery Fund (HLF), Grundon Waste Management, other 

supporters and dozens of volunteers.   “The next chapter of the 

Greystones story has now begun. In it, everybody has the op-

portunity to immerse in nature and walk in the footsteps of 

our ancestors on this incredible ancient site,” says Ellie, who is 

also the president of Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust.  In all, 

Greystones covers 66 hectares (around 80 football pitches). 

The site where Greystones is located has a unique history: peo-

ple have gathered, lived and worked here for more than 6,000 

years, and it is possibly one of the first places in the Cotswolds 

to be inhabited. It was particularly important during the Iron 

Age (about 2,500 years ago) when it became a regional centre 

for trading.  Nerys Watts, Head of HLF South West, said: “A 

place of discovery for people of all ages and a starting point for 

the exploration of the wonderful wildlife, landscape and stories 

of the Cotswolds, National Lottery funded Greystones has 

opened its doors on an exciting future for the nature reserve 

and its visitors. Congratulations to all the volunteers and pro-

ject team who have made this project such a success.”    

Entry to Greystones is free, but there may be a charge for 

some events. To find out what’s on, visit gloucestershirewild-

lifetrust.co.uk, email info@gloucestershirewildlifetrust or call 

01452 383333.   To see the full article and more photographs 

please go to www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 
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Felines & 
Friends  

 

Pet Sitters & Dog Walkers  
Caring for your Pets 

Since 1996 

 

Phone : 07803016993 
Or 01451 821421  

Email :  
felinesandfriends@talktalk.net 

 
 
 Daily Dog Walks 
 Cat & small pet home 

visiting service 
 Doggie Day Care 
 Small dog boarding 
 House sitting 
 References available 

Planning an event in Bourton?   

Check the Village Diary to see what is 

already scheduled that date.   

Visit:  www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

Send us the dates of your events for the 

whole of 2018 and we will add them to 

the Village Diary.   

Email: team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

Bourton & District U3A 

All members should have received the Sum-

mer Newsletter by now and will have read 

about two vacancies!  We are urgently look-

ing for a volunteer to help, and occasionally stand in for, our 

equipment officer once a month on 4
th

 Wednesday morning 

setting up sound and vision equipment at the British Legion 

Hall.  If you can help please get in touch.  The two skittles 

groups are seeking a “sticker upper”.  A young person, maybe a 

member’s grandchild, who would be available on the 2
nd

 and 

or 4
th

 Mondays in Moreton from 7-9pm to put up the skittles.  

Parental permission would be needed.  The young person 

would receive £1 from each player and they would normally be 

able to join in.  If any members have a young friend or relative 

who might be able to help please get in touch.  Tickets are still 

available for members to attend “The Full Monty” at The 

Everyman Theatre Cheltenham on 13
th

 September, matinee 

production.  If you are interested please get in touch promptly. 

The U3A is a group for retired or semi retired people.  We offer 

over 40 different interest groups.  See our website for a full 

list.  It does not matter about your background, beliefs or mari-

tal status.  We welcome men and women who are in their 

“third age”, i.e. the time after full time work and or child rais-

ing.  There is no lower or upper age limit!  If you are new to the 

area, newly alone or newly retired it is an excellent way of 

keeping yourself physically, mentally and socially active.  We 

have something for everyone, couples and singles.  Why not 

come along to our next meeting and find out more?  Or visit 

our website www.u3asites.org.uk/bourton, or contact me.   

Susan Dodd   chairperson@banddu3a.org.uk   01451 822413 

Bourton-on-the-Water  

Women’s Institute 

At our meeting on 10
th

 July our Guest Speaker 

was Lynne Bitterlin from “The Hat Shop” in 

Charlton Kings. 

Lynne showed us exceptional hats for a ‘perfect day’, whether 

it be a Special Wedding, Ascot, The Gold Cup, or a Garden Party 

– “get a hat and look fantastic” was the message. Needless to 

say, the styles and colours were fabulous whether you want to 

spend £90 or up to £500, the choice is yours. 

We thoroughly enjoyed trying on ‘statement hats’ – specialist 

vintage hats and head pieces with feathers, flowers or netting. 

Trend colours for this season have been: blush, cobalt blue, 

navy and the ever popular black.  

Lynne also offers a very popular hire service where you can 

choose the perfect hat for your outfit at a very reasonable rate 

….. “The Hat Shop” can give you further details.  

Our next meeting is our Annual Garden Party to be held on 14
th

 

August at The Coach House, Bourton on the Hill – (a Members 

Only get-together). 

However, if you are new to the village - or have thought about 

joining, please feel free to come along and see us at 7.00pm on 

the 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month at Victoria Hall. Each month we 

have for example: tea or coffee, our ever-popular raffle, news 

from W.I. Head Quarters, plus an enjoyable and informative 

speaker. We would love to see you and tell you more. 

Jenny Jacob. 
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HIRE of HALLS 

Baden Powell Hall 

Jeanette Brew 01451820281 07901511037  

Baptist Church Hall 

Yvonne Finch 01451 820175 

Bourton Cricket Clubhouse 

Kirsten Morgan 07788 137838 

British Legion Hall Branch Office 01451 

824303 250 standing, 150 seated 

George Moore  Community Centre 

Jo Herbert or Sue Cretney 01451820712 

clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

Victoria Hall  

Annette Lane 01451821039 

Wyck Rissington Village Hall 

Judith Wheeler  01451 821094 

Cotswold Hall, Northleach 

Jacques Astic  01451 860366 

Bourton Farmers Market  

Jeremy Benson 01451 844134 

QUAKERS 

The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  

at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 

Enquiries welcome Howard Crook    

01451 810447.   

To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

Message from the Church  

BOURTON-ON-THE-WATER BAPTIST CHURCH 

 

Sunday Services 10:30 am and 6:oo pm 

Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group Monday 9:30am – 11:30 in term time 

Women’s Meeting Weds 2:45 pm (2nd & 4th of month) 

        Open 4U Thursdays 10 am—4pm 

‘J’ Team-Fridays (term time) for Primary age children 3.30pm—5pm 

    Eden Youth Group Fridays 6.30 –8.00pm 

                  EVERYBODY  WELCOME 
Revd Ian Fowler 

Tel Church Office 01451 824225 

www.bourtonbaptist.co.uk  minister@bourtonbaptist.co.uk 

The Catholic Church 

Mass Times for August 
 

Our Lady, Help of Christians 

Station Road, Bourton-on-the-Water 

Vigil Mass: Saturday 6pm 

Weekday Mass: Tuesday  

& Thursday 10am 

Our Lady & St Kenelm 

Back Walls, Stow-on-the-Wold 

Sunday Mass: 9.00 a.m.  

Weekday Mass:  Monday,  

Wednesday & Friday 9am 

For times of Confessions, or other 

information, please telephone  

01608 674354 /  07836 384932 

Email: sulharcomb@aol.com 

Our new website:   

www.stow-bourtoncatholic.net  

is up and running.  It contains Mass 

times, (including any temporary 

changes), our weekly newsletter 

and much more. 

Don’t Panic 

To those of us of a certain vintage, this 

title is very evocative.  Avid readers of  

“The Hitchhiker’s Guide to the Galaxy” 

will instantly remember that this was 

what the cover of the book had embla-

zoned across it, it was alleged in the book 

itself that this was one of the reasons why 

it sold so well!  We live in changing times; 

the recent Brexit talks have caused much 

discussion amongst many people.  The 

range of responses to the result has been 

immense: from euphoria through pleas-

ure to depression and even shame! I am 

not going to either agree with or disagree 

with the result (at least not in print) that 

is not my place.  I would, however, en-

courage all of us to take a deep breath 

and take the advice of the aforemen-

tioned book.  The words of Jesus as re-

corded in Matthew 6: 34 are very helpful 

at this time I feel; He said this, “Therefore 

do not worry about tomorrow, for to-

morrow will worry about itself. Each day 

has enough trouble of its own.”  In the 

same passage He also encourages us 

that nobody can add even one hour to 

their life by worrying, indeed modern 

research has shown we are much more 

likely to shorten our lives with worry. 

Jesus also gave us a positive alternative 

to worry; He told His followers, “But 

seek first his kingdom and his righteous-

ness, and all these things will be given 

to you as well.”  In other words, as we 

focus on God, the one who gave Himself 

to restore a relationship with us, then 

all the things of this world take on their 

proper perspective.   I would encourage 

us all to look for God in the storm of 

life, as we do so we will gain strength 

and insight to know how to go forward 

at this challenging time. 

Ian Fowler—Baptist Minister 

St Lawrence’s, Bourton on the Water with Clapton and the Rissingtons 

 We welcome you to any of our services. The appointment of Rector is vacant at the moment. During the 

Vacancy please contact Rev. Christopher Etherton revc.etherton@uwclub.net  01451 798651  

Or wardens: Robert Nelmes ; rinelmes1@gmail.com 01451 821060 

Christine Morphew ; chris.morphew7@gmail.com 01451 822277 

 or go to 

www.bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 

August Services 

   Sunday Services 8am Communion (BCP) on 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Sundays of the month 

   11am Church Family Service (all-age) on 1
st

 Sunday of the month 

    Communion on 2
nd

 & 4
th

 Sundays of the month 

    Morning Worship on 3
rd

 Sunday of the month 

   6pm Communion on 1
st

 & 3
rd

 Sundays of the month    

   2
nd

 Saturday   9am Saturday Breakfast Church  Break for August resumes 8
th

 September  

   of each month        

   1st and 3rd Weds 10am Communion  (1
st

 & 15
th

 August) 

 

BumbleBeez meets in St Lawrence’s every Thursday, 8.45 – 11.00am, fun for babies & toddlers, chat & 

coffee for carers – all welcome.   

St James’, Clapton on the Hill 

   Sunday Services 9.30am Morning Worship on 1
st

 Sunday & Communion (BCP) 3
rd

 Sunday 
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For The Younger Generation 

Hello Young Bourtonians,   

Well summer is well and truly here and we have 

had some fantastic weather. The exams are behind 

you and the long summer break has only just be-

gun. There is a lot going on in and around the vil-

lage at this time of year. Check out the ‘Out and About’ list on 

page 4 or why not try something new and join a group over on 

page 9? Whatever you do stay safe and have fun. 

Have an Awsome August 

Christine     Sub Editor 

News from Bourton Primary School 

The end of term, as every year, was a busy 

affair with Sports day, Year 6 fete, Year 6 

Musical production, class swaps and final 

assessments. Despite limiting the Sports 

day because of the weather and hosting 

an Ofsted inspection of the pre-school, I 

must congratulate everybody on a lovely 

day. It really is fantastic to see the community come together on 

such occasions. These final weeks, with the unusual but beauti-

ful weather, saw everybody managing to keep cool and focus-

sed. 

 

Those who know the school will be aware that we are in the 

process of modernising the premises. Phase 1 -  The New Hall 

was open for use and Phase 2 - the building of a new entrance  is 

now  underway. This has caused disruption but again I am so 

proud to report how sensibly the children have coped. We shall 

be having an official opening of the Hall and Entrance on Thurs-

day September 20th and we welcome everybody from the com-

munity to come and have a look around. 

 

Recently I had the opportunity to thank the Moore Friends at 

their AGM  for their support for our Mental Health work. This 

extra funding is key to meeting the more and more complex 

challenges faced by children. Our work has been widely praised 

across the Local Authority and we hope to be awarded Mental 

Health Champions status shortly - in fact as I write.  

 

With September, just around the corner, the new academic year 

beckons and with it some hopes for the future. We hope for 

more clarity on funding, linking a fixed amount of money to a 

child rather than all the special supplements for small schools 

and deprivation based on an area’s output data. We hope to 

begin the process of becoming a Multi Academy Trust and 

are now actively seeking partners. Finally we hope to further 

develop our community, to find safe 

places for children and youths to gather, 

and fully support the local initiatives in 

this matter . 

John R Jones 

Head Teacher 

 

News from The Cotswold School 

It was a delight to welcome so many parents and children to 

the Year 5 Open Morning back in June. Don’t worry if you 

missed it as the main School Open Day will take place on 3
rd

 

October with both morning and evening tours. 

The end of term was action-packed. Thank you to the whole 

community, who volunteered, took part and donated to the 

first Sharon Laws Sportive. We are ever so grateful to Joy Laws 

for her support to us, and she spoke 

so well before she unveiled the 

plaque as a lasting tribute to her 

daughter. Well over £4,000 was 

raised on the day, and these monies 

have been divided between Joy’s 

Cervical Cancer Trust and The Cots-

wold School new pavilion. An incredible 193 cyclists took part, 

many riding the 43-miles to mark each year of Sharon’s remark-

able life. We will be holding the event again on Saturday 6
th

 July 

2019! 

We were ‘wowed’ by the incredible talents of our art, textile, 

design & technology students at the recent Showtime as well as 

the fantastic voices and performances at the Showcase – with 

acts from the upcoming Mary Poppins which will take place on 

6
th

 7
th

 8
th

 November. Tickets will be available from mid-

September as well as music from the group that is touring Nor-

way. 

At the end of the term, the under 15s and 

13s cricket teams both became district 

champions, both beating Pates in their fi-

nals! The Year 7 and Year 5 rounders teams 

made it through to their finals too! 

A helicopter landed safely on the Fosse field 

flown by a former student who came to 

speak to students on a career in the aviation field and with this 

in mind, our annual Ca-

reers Fayre will take 

place on 17
th

 October 

2018 – if you wish to 

impart your knowledge 

on your career, please do 

get in touch  

Marketing@thecotswoldschool.co.uk.  

We welcomed Ace the Gladiator to a Year 7 and Year 8 

assembly where he inspired many of the children, talking about 

his life and journey to Christianity.  A workshop and 

performance of Shakespeare’s Much Ado About Nothing took 

place on The Avenue field, courtesy of the beautiful weather 

and we welcomed Primary 5 classes from the feeder schools to 

a morning of STEM led by the science department – slime to 

bath bombs were all in order! Students from China spent a 

week in School and went on day trips with their fellow 

Cotswold School buddies, and finally, our end of term 

enrichment programme took place – a three-day schedule of 

subject activities and tours to enhance and underpin students‘ 

learning over the last year as well as having fun!  These 

included a sponsored walk  for Year 7, a science trip for Year 8 
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Sarah Harris  
Home Care Group 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

• Individual Home Care Plans 

• Designed to Assist the Retired & Elderly 

• Continue to Live in Your Own Home 

Call Sarah 0333 444 0980 
E-Mail: sarah@sarah-harris.co.uk    www.sarah-harris.co.uk 

We cover the Cotswolds area 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Army Cadets  IJ Haines    850758  after 6.30pm 

Beavers    Tim Hemming  810996 

    bourton beavers@gmail.com 

Bell Ringers,  BoW   Anne Clark  820759 

Bourton Gymnastic Club   Martin Collett 820015 /07870624180  

Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Richard  Buffton   831733 / 824379 

B’n Out of School Club (OSC)     07950 048066 

B’n Rovers Youth    Deb Hunt    810966 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie    

    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 

B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  James Hilltout   07946 397186 

Brownies    Kathleen Punchard   824459 

Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Linda Powell   822206 

Canoe  Club   Oliver Robbins  07890318079 

Cubs    Paul Davies   01993 201059 

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

‘J’ Team    Philippa  Duckmanton 820754  

Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group  Ian Fowler   07906518316 

Pre-School   Julie Cooper  07950 048066 

Pre-School  Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951587398 

Pre-School Gymnastics   Caroline Ardron  07793949198 

Pre-School Friday Club  Gina Davis   07515866358  

Pre School Music Class  Sian Ferris   01242 890200 

Rascals, Babies & Toddlers  Veronika Bosher   824257 

Scouts/Explorer Scouts  Scott & Lynn Dartnell  810332 

    Bourton-scouts@talktalk.net 

Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 

Wiggle    Maria Blundell-Palethorpe 07732754431 

and a university trip for all of Year 9 and work experience 

feedback for Year 10. 

We hope by now every student is having a wonderful holiday, 

but our thoughts do turn to the exam results this month and, 

we wish everyone involved the best of luck. Enjoy the summer, 

and the new term begins on Wednesday 5
th

 September – our 

30
th

 year!  

Will Morgan, Principal 

The Interact Group 

The Interact group from the Cotswold School and Rotary Group 

will be at the Cotswold Festival of Motoring on Sun-

day 12th July doing a tombola, cake sale, amongst 

other activities - come and join us for what will be a 

fantastic family day out for all!          

Zara Bhambra 

Joy Laws with Will Morgan and riders  

Joy unveils the plaque. 

Ready to Ride! 

Riders return. 

Rider no.1 returns after 

Tribute ride. 
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Prestigious Award 

for Home-Start Cots-

wolds! 

On 2
nd

 June, everyone 

associated with Home-

Start Cotswolds was de-

lighted to hear that they have gained the Queen's Award for 

Voluntary Service 2018 in recognition of their work with fami-

lies in challenging circumstances. 

Hilary Morris, a founder Trustee, and Fiona Beck, a volunteer 

for the last 10 years, were pleased to represent Home-Start 

Cotswolds at a Buckingham Palace Garden Party on Thursday 

31
st

 May.  The award will be officially presented to the Charity 

by Dame Janet Trotter, Lord Lieutenant of Gloucestershire, in 

September when she will meet volun-

teers, staff and trustees.  Home-Start 

Cotswolds provides weekly parent-to-

parent support in the home for fami-

lies with children under five.  For fur-

ther information about Home-Start 

Cotswolds, please see our website:  

www.home-start-cotswolds.org.uk    

                                        (Tel: 01285 

885391) 

                                           Cotswold Friends 

Cotswold Friends Community Transport Service provides transport for older and vulnerable 

people across the North Cotswolds, for medical and social appointments.  Demand for our ser-

vice has been growing rapidly and we now have an urgent requirement for new volunteer driv-

ers in the Bourton area.  Being a volunteer driver is very flexible and rewarding, so if you could spare an hour or two a 

week then this role could be for you. Please do call Sheryl Murray on Tel: 01608 697007 or email: 

sheryl@cotswoldfriends.org.  We look forward to hearing from you.  

Joanna Hammond 
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FOOT PROFESSIONAL 

Ramona Gogolos 
Burford Clinic visits or 

Home visits available 

Services:  
• toe nail trimming 

• ingrown toe nail 

• thickened nails 

• corn and callus removal 

• fungal nail treatment 

• verrucae treatment 

• diabetic foot advice 

Call Ramona: 01993 200980 

   07884318091 

Email: ramona.gogolos@yahoo.co.uk 

www.ramonagogolos.co.uk 

Bourton Vale Horticultural Society  

 your friendly garden club  

11
th 

July 2018: All Day Trip  

Next month:  8
th

 August: Evening Outing 

Village Show 25
th

 August 2018  

The visit to Lower Hope Farm was a huge success.  The weather 

was, of course, perfect, and the garden unbelievably beautiful. 

Big, big borders in full colour; bronze sculptures of people - chil-

dren playing, swimming, swinging, and reading under the trees; 

big ponds with waterlilies; wild flower meadow round the lake, 

and lawns like green velvet.  So sorry if you missed it. 

But we have organised a members’ evening visit to North 

Cerney House garden (GL7 7BX) on 8
th

 August.  This is to fill the 

rather big gap between July and the end of August. Make your 

own way there for 6.00 pm. But let me (824141) know if you are 

going so we can give the organisers an idea of numbers, or if 

you need a lift. 

And, on towards the Show.  I hope you have all picked up a 

schedule or downloaded it from the Browser website, and are 

now planning your entries. And when the time comes if you find 

you have a huge surplus of produce and plants, we would be so 

grateful for contributions for the plant stall. 

You will be fascinated to learn that my efforts to defeat the 

blackbird have worked, but  almost didn’t. The curtain wire 

holding down the netting was great. But the very first time I 

lifted it all up to start picking the red currants, the blackbird 

flew straight in with a squawk of glee.  Fortunately for me, he 

already had a beakful of caterpillars, so had to come out to de-

liver them to his babes. By the time he had done that, I was 

finished and had closed the net down.  Ha! 

   Antoinette Green 

To download a full copy of the show schedule go to 

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk   

All entries must be in by in by 18
th

 August. 
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The Rotary Club of the North Cotswolds 

CLUB PRESIDENT HANDOVER MEETING – Tuesday 26
th

 June: Club 

members and partners were present when Peter Boxall handed 

over the presidency of the club for 2018 / 2019 to Ed Alexander. 

Ed thanked Peter for all he had done to ensure the success of the 

Club during his year of office and presented him with a Com-

memorative Rotary Plate.  

CLUB AWARDS and HONOURS – President Peter presented Steve 

Whincup with a Paul Harris Fellowship and thanked him for his 

many years of excellent service as Club Secretary. Also, congratu-

lations to Keith Jacob on receipt of a very well-deserved Paul Har-

ris Fellowship award for his outstanding efforts on behalf of North 

Cotswolds Rotary Club.  

MILL DENE OPEN GARDENS – On Saturday 23
rd

 June North Cots-

wolds Rotary Club, together with Chipping Campden Rotary Club, 

supported a fundraising Open Day at Mill Dene Gardens in aid of 

Kate's Home Nursing and Campden Home Nursing. A total of 

£700.00 was raised, to be shared by the two charities. Visitors 

were treated to musical entertainment by Bourton U3A Recorder 

Group, and also by the U3A Capella Choir. Our grateful thanks to 

Mrs Wendy Dare for giving us the use of her beautiful house and 

gardens for a most enjoyable and successful day. 

STREET CHILDREN OF CAMBODIA – On 12
th 

June club members 

heard from Stella Barnes about her continuing work with her char-

ity 'Street Children of Cambodia', one of the club's chosen chari-

ties for the current year. Stella transformed a rubbish-filled hole in 

the ground into a Theatre for Children to stage shows. Her latest 

project enables glasses to be adjusted separately to suit the 

individual user. Club President Peter Boxall presented Stella's 

charity with a cheque for £500.00. 

Cotswold Festival of Motoring—The first Cotswold Festival of 

Motoring is on Sunday 12
th

 August at the Cotswold School in 

Bourton-on-the-Water.  The Festival is open from 10am-4pm 

& combines a celebration of motoring from the past to pre-

sent, with a village fete atmosphere & fabulous food  & drink.  

Highlights include cars from the movies & TV, a free climbing 

wall & amazing street food. A fab day out for all the family. 

Adults £6 & accompanied children go free.  More details from 

www.cotswoldfstivalofmotoring.org    Keith Jacob 
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GLOUCESTERSHIRE’S FINE ART AUCTIONEERS 

Free auction valuations 

Regular fine art & antiques sales 

Insurance & probate valuations 
 

01452 344499 

enquiries@chorleys.com 

www.chorleys.com 
 

PRINKNASH ABBEY PARK  

GLOUCESTERSHIRE GL4 8EU 

Save time and money  

on your bookkeeping and  

accountancy needs.  

TAX/VAT/PAYE/CIS 

Be ready for  

‘making tax digital’. 

John Mutsaars ACMA  

Mobile: 07917 605863, 

email:jmutsaars@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Lions Stall at the annual Northleach Charter Fair 

Northleach & Fosse Lions Club members are pictured behind 

their stall at the annual Northleach Charter Fair held on 30 

June. As well as the 2 tombolas on offer, the club was also 

promoting its 100 Club, which was launched at the same event 

in 2014, with the view of raising funds for the Children’s Play 

Area on the King George V Playing Field in Northleach. The 

Lions Club are about to donate £2000 in support of this initia-

tive, having previously donated £750 to the same project. All 

future proceeds from the 100 Club will be used for local com-

munity projects.   The next ‘Lions Famous Coffee & Cakes’ day, 

for the public will be at Victoria Hall, Bourton-on-the-Water 

on Tuesday 31
st

 July.  All proceeds will go to community and 

charitable causes.  Winner of the ‘100 Club’ draw for July with 

number 61 is Sonia Brockett  Local residents of the North 

Cotswolds area are encouraged to put forward ideas for com-

munity projects which might be supported by their Lions club, 

whether through community service or fundraising activity. 

 All are welcome to attend 

the club’s regular meet-

ings, which are held at the 

Cotswold Hall in West End, 

Northleach on the second 

Tuesday of each month. 

The next meeting will be 

on Tuesday 14
th

 Aug at 

8pm.       Corina Sherman 

BOURTON PANTO GROUP  

The Bourton Panto Group actors and crew have 

now left the jungle. They leave behind them a legacy of peace 

and harmony among the jungle animals and the echoes of mu-

sical harmony among the audience. Our junior members 

worked exceptionally hard and gave excellent performances 

throughout the show as did all the members of the cast. With 

the support of the crew and the front of house staff another 

amazing show was performed. The artists are now resting their 

voices and trying to get the lines out of their heads so that they 

can get ready for the next show.  

Rehearsals will resume in September with the reading of a new 

script ready for our much awaited panto. And what will it be 

this time?? You’ll have to wait and see. Oh yes you will!! 

We are always looking for new members, new ideas, new 

voices, new faces. Could that be you? If you would like to see if 

it is for you why not contact Jan Close on the number below 

and have a chat. When we resume rehearsals in September we 

will meet at Victoria Hall twice a week so come along and see 

what goes on. The dates will be published here next month so 

don’t miss them. You can find out more information from our 

Facebook page, why not follow us?  

You can also become a Patron of the Panto Group. The support 

that we get from our Patrons helps us to continue to put on our 

colourful productions and among the many benefits of being a 

Patron you will be invited to join the cast and crew on social 

occasions. You can find out more information by contacting Jan 

Close on 07976 390020.              Jackie Denham 
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Batsford Arboretum      

and Garden Centre - 

naturally beautiful  

all year round. 

 
 

Enjoy magical walks beneath the beautiful tree canopy at Batsford 

Arboretum. Browse our fantastic range of plants, gardening supplies 

and gifts and soak up the sun on the deck of the Garden Terrace Café. 

A perfect day out for all the family – dog friendly too! 

 

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre,  

nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9AD 

www.batsarb.co.uk  Tel: 01386 701441 Open 9am-5pm Mon-

Sat, 10am-5pm on Sundays 

Paula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair Studio    
Lansdowne, Bourton-on-the-Water 

     Styling Ladies &  
      Gentlemen’s Hair  
          since 1977 
    For an appointment call  
            01451 821204 

NEW LOCATION,  

the 'Old Chapel'  
(formally “men in sheds” building)   

in the GMCC rear car park. 

Appointment only book via 

 www.paddythebarber.co.uk 

07775 444473 

Heat Wave and How To Help NATURE 
As most readers will know, it's been weeks and weeks now that 

we've had hot, sunny weather and while this is great for many, 

the lack of any rain since the end of May means it's getting 

tougher and tougher for anyone who has a garden, our farmers 

(who need to feed their livestock and need rain for their crop to 

grow) as well as for many older people or asthma sufferers.  We 

are not alone in struggling when it comes to the lack of rainfall, 

as our wildlife (birds, small mammals - like hedgehogs, reptiles 

and even insects and the dreaded garden slugs) is also finding it 

tough.  However, there is something simple and almost cost-

free that we can do to help.  By putting out shallow dishes of 

water in our gardens in reasonably open positions (so the cats 

can't stalk the birds) we can help all sorts of wildlife to get the 

water they need to drink or take a quick bath (the birds)!  A 

disused plant saucer of medium size is a good option or, a plas-

tic container that isn't more than a few inches deep.  You can 

also put in a small rock or stone or other solid item to help 

weigh the dish down and also to help any smaller visitors to 

perch on - this is especially important for small birds, insects 

and hedgehogs as they can easily drown without a means to get 

in/out of water containers (or ponds).  With a bit of patience, 

your efforts and kindness will be well re-

warded when the birds or other animals stop 

by to have a much-needed drink!  Photo 

shows an example of an old plant saucer 

being put to good use with the feet from pot 

stands as perches.     Di Wheatley  

Moore Friends 
The AGM was held on one of those hot summer days in June.. What a 
summer - so far! Those attending heard three good speakers. Karen 
Hilliard who is the tutor for the ArtLift Project, which we support, 
brought examples of the work completed by those who are referred 
by their GPs. It is amazing what they do - pottery, painting and mosa-
ics etc. Karen said that she gets so much from seeing people develop 
their creative side of the brain. We don't use this enough! Over 40 
people benefit from this excellent class and feel hugely better for it. 
The second speaker was the Headmaster from the Primary school 
who said that 15 families have benefited from the community nurse 
support funded by the Friends. Pupils have been attending school 
more regularly and have made strides in achieving targets before 
senior school. Parents have appreciated the help - it is not easy bring-
ing kids up these days.   The third person who spoke talked about the 
Outreach service which we fund alongside the current Youth 
Club. They go out to talk with teenagers about what  they would like 
available to them in the vicinity. We do feel we can do more for this 
age group - perhaps a late bus from Cheltenham and their own space 
somewhere in the village. But we need to hear and listen to them. 
NHS Reunion—Finally, some of the Trustees attended the event at 
Moreton Hospital. Over 80 people - many retired members of staff - 
came together and talked about 'old times'. I met a number of Bour-
ton Hospital staff I hadn't seen for a while and it was good to see a 
number of doctors - including Dr Carter. It is 30 years since I came to 
manage our hospital and we had a lot of good times then. There was 
the village fete and we always put in a display on one of Hacklings 
floats. Perhaps it is time to try this again in order to brings the village 
together. Let us always remember Bourton was created before 

Moreton and had more beds!  We shall always be proud of our 
Hospital. I hope to work with the History Society to update the 
Booklet.                      Bill Wragge  Trustee   
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For amendments call 822431.       Numbers without an area code are  

01451 
 

Angling Club   Peter Pulham   820044 

Archery Club                        Tim Merchant                    822589 

Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 

Balance & Strength    Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 

Bell Ringers, BOW    Anne Clark,   820759 

Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   820395 

Bourton-on the-Water WI      Marion Duffy   820939 

Bourton Panto Group       Jan Close   831911 

Bourton Probus Club  Chris Fowler   820787 

B’n Road Runners   Lynn Hudson   01242 820920 

Bourton Rovers Football Club Brian Hall   07901106900 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Kirsty Morgan  07788 137838 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Ann Whitney   832215 

Brass & Silver Bands  John Finch   820175 

Bridge Club   Tim Morris   01285 750288  

Embroiderers Guild  Julie Smith   01608 651006 

Flower Club   Nadine Dickinson  832199 

Friday Club (senior)  Marlene Johnston  810233 

Heart Smart   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

History Society   Sue Roberts   822230 

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

Horticultural Society  Antoinette Green  824141 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS 

There will be no Police Point Openings in August  

at George Moore Community Centre 

Men in Sheds   Howard Crook  810447 

Memory Cafe    Teri  Walker  525222  

Moore Lunch Club  Jenny Stanfield   824338 

Moreton Bowls Club  Brenda Dix  821020 

Northleach & Fosse Lions     0845 833 9825 

Nth Cotswold National Trust Olivia Anphlett   01386 593085 

OPEN 4U      824225  

P3 Advice & Guidance Drop Ins     01608 653377  

Pilates    Robert Cox   07500 188445 

Read Easy North Cotswolds Sue Brereton   08444930686 

Respiratory   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908 

Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   822365 

Scottish Dancing Group  Brenda Parsons   831876 

Short Led Walks   Alan Robinson   821067 

St John Ambulance  Head Office  0877 104950 

T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
T’ai Chi Fit for Life  Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 

The Fitness League  Kathy Kirk   01993 882350 

U3A  Bourton & District  Sandra Gavin     824178 

Wellness Group for women Claire Furner   07720 887205 

Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   821523 

Young At Heart Memory Club    Kelly Hennessey-Ford 07707 787580 

4 Shires Swimming Club  Philippa Upton   07757 246167 

STORAGE UNITS  
1 x approx. 12’ x 8’ @ £60.00 per month 

1 x size.     20’ x 8’ @ £79.00 per month 

Electric available if required 

24hr access @ Bourton-on-the-Water 

Tel. 01452 820835 or 07710 74 54 59 

Could you share your life and help change someone else’s? 

Throughout Gloucestershire, many adults are looking for assistance to 

enable them to live their life in a way that supports their needs and 

enables new experiences. It might be that a person who has just come 

out of hospital needs extra care in a home environment before return-

ing home. Alternatively, it could be that someone living with dementia 

may benefit from a respite break in a family home as opposed to resi-

dential care. People with assessed needs may also include people with 

disabilities and/or long-term health conditions. 

Gloucester Shared Lives Scheme offers an alternative to traditional 

social care options. It is flexible and offers support within a family home 

for a few days, a few weeks or on a long-term basis. We are currently 

looking to recruit Shared Lives Carers within the Cotswold region who 

can help us develop the service and enable many more people to ac-

cess wider choice in their care options. 

Being a Shared Lives Carer can be very rewarding. Enabling people with 

assessed needs to access communities and fully live their lives from a 

safe and caring base can make an exceptional difference to an individ-

ual’s life. You may also be supporting another family to have a break 

themselves knowing their loved ones are safe and in a suitable and 

caring environment. 

If you think you may like to be involved and have space within your 

home, then we would love to hear from you. You will be supported by 

specialist staff throughout the application process and on an on-going 

basis once approved. Shared Lives Carers are self-employed and will be 

paid a fee for the support they provide. 

If you would like to discuss in more detail and/or require further infor-

mation. Please contact Teri Walker Shared Lives Officer Cotswold Re-

gion 01452 426237 or e-mail teri.walker@gloucestershire.gov.uk  

MORETON BOWLS CLUB 

What fantastic weather we have had so far 

this summer, although the green at Moreton 

is a bit of a challenge for Mike, the green 

keeper!  Keeping the green “green” is a real 

headache when the sun shines as brilliantly 

as this.  However, the season’s matches are playing out well 

and our teams are enjoying being out and about as well as 

playing at home. Monday Club Nights continue to prove 

popular with members wishing to either socialise or practise 

their bowling outside alongside the newcomers. Several po-

tential members are being coached and encouraged on Mon-

day evenings at the club and, hopefully, will soon feel able to 

add their names to the match lists.  There is always room for 

enthusiastic bowlers to join us! 

Our members will be in Bourton-on-the-Water on Saturday 

4
th

 August, not bowling but inviting everyone to join in the 

fun of duck racing!  It’s our Fete Day at The Victoria Hall, so 

there is also the opportunity to take a chance on our fine 

Tombola and browse the Bric-a-Brac stall too.  Come along 

and enjoy an afternoon of bowling at Moreton on Saturday 

18
th

 August.  A whole host of teams from across the country 

join us again for a day of friendly competition and our doors 

are open for anyone to come along and watch.  There will be 

refreshments on offer and a grand raffle too.                                                                                                                         

We would be delighted to see you at both of these events! 

Ann Chapman 
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Bourton-on-the-Water Library 
 Bourton Community Centre, Moore Rd,  

Bourton on the Water, GL54 2 AZ 

01451 820964               

Opening Hours Tuesdays 10:00—13:00 

Wednesdays 14:00—17:00,  

Fridays 10:00-13:00 & 14:00—17:00 

Saturdays 10:00-13:00 

Friendly staff & volunteers. Internet access.  

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/libraries  

Info Nikki Winters 01451 830352 

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Doctors Surgery  01451 820242 

Out of hours GP Services 0300 421 0220 

NHS Dentist emergencies     0300 421 6440 

Appointments / enquiries 01242 215025 

Mr Speechley   01451 820306 

Mr Berry   01451 821268 

Moore Friends Sandra Morgan 01451824316  

George Moore O/P Clinic 0300 421 6940 

Moreton-in-Marsh Hosp 03004 218770 

Cheltenham Gen Hosp  03004 222222 

Cirencester Hospital  0300 421 6200 

Minor Injuries (Ciren. Hosp)  01285 884553 

Police (emergency)   999 

Police (all non emergency calls) 101 

Police—PCSO Charlie Symes  01452 907200 

Action Fraud   0300 123 2040 

Crimestoppers   0800 555 111 

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) 01285 652908 

CAB Appointments available at Bourton GP 

Surgery , Tues 9.30-11am  

prior booking essential         0808 800 0511.                 

Samaritans   01242 515777 

Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 

9am-3pm Monday-Friday 01451 820712 

Cotswold Dist Council  01285 623000 

 Dog Warden  01285 623000 

Glos County Council  01452 425000 

Bourton Village District  Councillor 

Len Wilkins   01451 821063 

Bourton Vale District Councillor 

Richard Keeling   01451 821146 

County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson   07785 263759 

Emergency Calls & Hotlines 

Electricity SSE   0800 0727282  

Power Cuts   105 

Gas Emergency  0800 111999 

Thames Water   08000093964  

Environment Agency   0800 807060                

Taxi Services 

Limozena   01451 820972 

Private Hire   01451 822190 

Genny Stallabrass  01451 822665 

Tony Knight     07887 714047 

Pulhams Coaches (local) 01451 820369 

Jubilee Lodge   01451 823100 

McTimoney Chiropractor  01451 509125 

Tina Hamer    07884312559 

Chiropodist Derek Brookes 01451 822540 

Chiropodist Catherine Smyth 01451 821840 

Foot Health Practitioners  

David Brookes    01451 509345 

Paul Brookes   01451 810981 

Ramona Gogolos    07884318091 

Acupuncture 

Sue Britton   01451 821927 

Andrea Bailey   07702 928139 

Cotswold Osteopaths   01451 810086 

Reflexology Adrienne Halliday   07885 730495 

Annabel Drury   01451 828118 

Physiotherapy & Acupuncture 

Lucy Walmsley___________ 01451 822660 

Veterinary Surgeons  01451 830620 

Funeral Directors 

WJ Wright   01451 810700 

Church of England 

Rev Michelle Porter-Babbage  01451 821635 

Baptist Church 

Ian Fowler  Church Office 01451 824225 

Catholic Church 

Father Stephen Lambert 01608 674354  

Newsagent (Stow)              01451 830406 

Community Connector,   

Steve Whincup   01452  528491 

Bourton Post Office  01451 820220 

Bourton Library  01451 820964 

Bourton Primary School 01451 820458 

Cotswold School  01451 820554 

Tourist Information  01451 820211 

Bourton Leisure Centre 01451 824024 

Runnerbean Health & Fitness  01451  822541 

Chemist Rowlands Pharmacy 01451 820849 

National Rail Enquiries  08457 484950 

Volunteer Help Centre  

Moreton-in-Marsh   01608 651115 

Rates and Dates for advertising in  

the BOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSER 

6 x 9 cm per mth £20, per 6 mths £115,  per 

12 mths £220.  9 x 12 cm per mth £40, per 6 

mths £230, per 12 mths £440.  See page 1 

for deadline.   To book email  me at:       

team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk or go to 

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk State size re-

quired & attach advert as a jpeg or pdf.  I 

will confirm if space is available.  We advise 

early booking.  

Delivery—We print 2300 copies & aim to 

deliver to every house in Bourton-on-the-

Water & Clapton-on-the-hill.  A few people 

in outlaying  areas collect copies from village 

shops. Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 

ABOUT  THE  BOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSER    

All articles received will be printed wherever 

possible in the magazine & on the website, 

however we reserve the right not to print 

anonymous letters or anything of a defama-

tory or controversial nature.  We have a 

limit of 300 words per article.  If your con-

tact details appear in the Bourton Browser 

they will be on our website copy.  If you do 

not want this to happen tell us.  Unless we 

hear from you we will assume consent.   The 

views of contributors to the Bourton 

Browser may not necessarily be those of the 

Editor, nor can the Bourton Browser accept 

any responsibilities in connection with any 

companies or organisations mentioned. 

W J Wright 
Funeral Director  

 
Bourton-on-the-Water   

01451 81070001451 81070001451 81070001451 810700    

Stow on the Wold   

01451 83182901451 83182901451 83182901451 831829    

Moreton in Marsh 

01608 65261201608 65261201608 65261201608 652612    

24 Hr Service 

Private Chapels of Rest 

Funeral Prepayment Plans 
info@wrightsfunerals.co.uk 

Lloyds Bank mobile visits to GMCC 

Monday 9.30-12,  

Wednesday 13.15-15.15,  

Friday 9.30-11.45 


